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To:
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Subject:
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The Secretary

The Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business & Education

Reference Committee

Parliament House Canberra  ACT 2600

19/3/2001

Dear Committee Members,

I wish to draw your attention to the appalling rates of pay for Markers at Southern Cross University and the impact this is having on the quality of work submitted by students.

In 1997 I was employed as a  Tutor (CTUT D) in the School of Human Services. My rate of Pay was $36.20 per hour for a period of 110 hours.  Each 2000 word assignment was allocated one hour for marking and there were two assessment items to be marked.

In 1998 I was employed by the same University and the same School, but this time as a  ‘Student Liaison Marker’ . My rate of pay was reduced to $21.24 per hour but each 2000 word  assignment was allocated only 45 minutes thus reducing the actual rate of pay per assignment from $36.20 to $15.93 and the number of assignments to mark was increased to three.   

Under the heading ‘Student/ Consultation Hours’ the contract stated: “Providing advice and support to students for up to a maximum of 40 students, allowing a maximum of half an hour for each student for 3 assignments i.e. half an hour per student at a rate of $21.24 per hour “ .  Therefore, each external student was only entitled to ten minutes

consultation per assignment.  I considered this to be an outrageous constraint on students who were attempting to learn in isolation, and blatant exploitation of academic workers. 

On the 23 April 1998 the Head of School distributed a e-mail informing all Student Liaison Markers that they would only be paid for half an hour to mark any re-submitted assignments.  This was a unilateral decision on her behalf without any consideration or reference to the existing contract and the award.   When I challenged her decision she recanted and reverted to the status quo.  Nevertheless she perceived she had the right to intimidate the most vulnerable workers under her care and the University Administration backed her decision.

I was not prepared to limit my students to only ten minutes consultation per assignment as I considered it to be fundamentally unjust and inequitable compared to their full-time colleagues.  I therefore made the decision to do unpaid work for the term of the

contract to ensure that the students under my care got a reasonable chance to better themselves. I was also contributing to inflation within the economy because it was unproductive and unpaid work.  

I  decided to never work under the same conditions again.   

It is an international embarrassment and a national tragedy to see the standard of tertiary education decay around us because the current government seems to have no

comprehension of the social cohesion that education brings to a society as diverse as Australia.  More importantly, we are setting our potential graduates up to fail because the academic institutions lack the resources and professional competence to deliver a quality educational product consonant with the money being paid

Thank you for considering my submission

Mr. Kerry Ivan Shipman.  B.Th., M.Ed.

Peak’s Rd.

DORRIGO NSW  2453
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